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2013 was a good year with a total of 26 officials in the region 25 of whom are qualified with one outstanding level 1 candidate to complete the qualification. As this particular trainee is in Afghanistan with the Royal Air Force I am sure we can forgive him for not progressing until he returns. 

The majority of the region’s officials are now qualified to Regional Technical Official meaning they can officiate at open water events which, when it is considered that we have 90+ events in the region, spreads the load across the community. We are one of the few regions to have this number of officials pro-rata to races but we would like to increase this number in tandem with Triathlon England over the next five years so no laurels being rested on just yet. 

In December 2012 the region was one of two to be awarded a grant by Triathlon England to assist regional technical officials to achieve National Technical Official status and from there be declared to the ITU for work with international events. This grant has seen three regional technical officials now qualified as NTO meaning we now have four in the region with two declared to the ITU in December. The grant helped to pay for travel and expenses in order to gain the necessary experience and for me personally this allowed me to gain valuable experience as an ITU official at the WTS Grand Finale in Hyde Park this year. 

For the third year running the we have been able to allocate an official to every race which requested one which is unprecedented in Triathlon England and therefore I must conclude by thanking all the race officials in the region for freely giving up their time so that others may race fairly and safety. I must also say thank you to Nicola Sanderson and Aimee Stocker from London and East Midlands respectively who have also supported the region’s races. 

